DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
TOWN OF DURHAM
100 STONE QUARRY DRIVE
DURHAM, NH 03824
603/868-5578
FAX 603/868-8063

March 26, 2018

Department of Environmental Services
State Dam Safety Program

Water Division, Dam Bureau

29 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95
Concord, NH 03302-0095

RE: Mill Pond Dam Letter of Deficiency Issued on February 12, 2018
Dear Mr. Doyon:

This letter is to formally confirm receipt of and respond to the Mill Pond Dam Letter of
Deficiency (LOD) #18-010. We are discussing the letter and identified deficiencies internally
and with the Town Council, and we will keep you up to date on our collective discussions. There
currently is not any funding allocated in the approved Capital Improvements Plan for work to the
dam, however we plan to address Item 3 (update Operation, Maintenance, and Response Form)
and 4 (a. and b. regarding tree and brush removal), in the near future.

Please call or email if you have any questions.

Very Truly,

April Talo/n,i«ga
Town Engineer



